

News and Views from the WBF MISSION OFFICE

Serving local churches and their missionaries

June 28, 2023

Dear Co-laborers,

I pray you are already experiencing a fruitful summer of VBS, Youth Camps, and other summer outreaches. It is always a blessing for us to be involved in these ministries both here and with other churches. We have already seen souls saved and several young people surrender their lives to full-time ministry. That is exciting!

Two long-time WBF missionaries were promoted to glory in the month of June. Debi Harris, who served alongside her husband Phil in Brazil for many years, went home to be with the Lord after a lengthy battle with Multiple Sclerosis. Bro. Phil has taken such good care of her for so long, and life will be very different without her. Please pray for Bro. Phil and the family in the days ahead.

Bonnie Winters, who served alongside her husband Jim among the North American Indians for many years, went home to be with the Lord following a lengthy illness. Jim went home to be with the Lord in 2003, and Bonnie continued serving as a missionary until retiring in 2019. We can imagine what a sweet reunion it was for Bonnie to join Jim in heaven!

With those losses, we are reminded of the need for more missionaries. I pray we see more of this generation surrendering to God's call to take the gospel to every people group. Please pray with us!

Please pray for us as we prepare for our "Married4Life" Conference August 14-15. We are excited to see how God uses this special event to strengthen the marriages of our missionary families.

Also, please pray as we trust God to provide the additional \$1,700 more per month general fund support. We are excited to see how God makes this happen!

THANK YOU so much for your continued prayers and financial support. If there is anything we can do to be a blessing to you, please stop by our office or give us a call.

We appreciate all you do!

Joey Bacon Mission Director

